Scituate Town Library Board of Trustees’ Meeting

Thursday, November 15, 2018
7:00 PM

Scituate Town Library – Large Conference Room 
Attendance: Chris Mirarchi, Kevin Carleton, Elizabeth Holthaus, Pat Murphy, Carol Sullivan-Hanley, Sheila Kukstis and Jessi Finnie. Ginny Ayers attended on behalf of the Scituate Library Foundation. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:04
· Approval of minutes –The minutes for October 11, 2018 were approved.
· Public Questions and Comments - None
· Correspondence 
· Jessi reports that a letter from the MLBC has been received that confirmed the state aid approval. The amount is a slight increase over the past year’s allocation. 
· Foundation update 
· Ginnny reports that were about 12 couples/singles at the October 28th Foundation event. The sponsor brought appetizers. Many of those who attended had not been to the library yet. Tours were given by Jessi. $550 was raised that night. In addition, Ginny has received an assurance from one couple that they would make a donation. 
· The end of the year mailings will be sent out by the SLF. In the letter the amounts received will be included.  Discrepancies can be surfaced after these letters go out. A second batch will be going out to those who committed pledges. 

· Amy Barnes and Liz  Henry will be co-chairs of the Gala this year. The SLF is looking for a big name for the Gala. The SLF is thinking about May as a possible month for the Gala.
· MOAs -None
· Director's report 
· Building project updates
· Ongoing issues
· Sidewalk/ADA- no update on the sidewalk. There will be a meeting after Thanksgiving. The buzzer system may be looped with a larger Scituate Town security assessment project.
· Exterior lighting dimmers- Jessi found out that the way the lights and the dimmers are set up are not compatible. The dimmers may not be able to do what they are needed to do. The electricians repositioned the lights pointed away and down lit as much as possible from the abutter’s house. This is an interim step as this is being worked on for a best solution.
· The library generator is going before BOS next week for consideration. A request will be made for a release of funds left in the library project to fund this. This could help the library being a warming center in cold weather. The library cannot be a shelter. There is a concern as to who would be the staffing in case of the library’s use as a warming center. 

· General library news
· Friends/corporate sponsors
· The Friends have brought up that they are hoping to get some corporate sponsorship and propose these sponsorships for specific programs. Jessi is sensitive to this perhaps having a commercial bend to the events. There was discussion about the implications of sponsorship.
· Art in Bloom (recap)
· This was a great success. Thirteen hundred visitors came in over the weekend.
· Harry Potter Day, 11/3
· Celebration of the twentieth anniversary of Harry Potter- 700 hundred visitors that day.
· Scituate Accessibility Event, 11/3
· Jessi went to this event and represented the library. Many people told Jessi that they were very pleased with what the library has to offer.   Jessi also found out many things that she felt were important for the library staff to know about.
· Strategic Plan presentation to Selectmen, 11/6
· There were not many follow up questions from the BOS. 
· FY20 Budget, due 11/15 
· Jessi will need to request an additional staff person- full-time library technician (para professional position) for a youth support (teens and children). Jessi is cognizant that there was an understanding that there would not be any more additional staff requests. She feels that with the library being open 64+ hours a week, the minimum staff to be open is four and she tries to have five. There needs to be a staffing level that sustains the needs of the library. This will result in about 4 1/2% over the current budget.
Last year Jessi asked for additional funds for new items that occur because we are in a new building. This was not approved last year. 
Jessi’s budget meetings are December 18th for BOS and December 20th with Advisory.
· Plans for Staff Development Day, 12/12
· The library will be closed on this day for staff PD. The PD will focus on customer service, with a focus on serving those with disabilities. There will also be a speaker addressing with difficult patrons. The last person to speak during the PD will be the town’s social worker, Laura Minier. 
· Web site RFP
· This will be a priority in the beginning of next year.
· Self-Check, Self-Pickup 
· These will be coming out in early December. The self-check station is set up to be road tested by staff first before rolling out publicly. Self-pick up may be a transition for some patrons.
· Library of Things
· A staff committee has been set up to be in charge of the various aspects of this. Perhaps a pegboard will be used to have visuals for the Library of Things.  
· Meeting Room Policy
· The policy was written before we opened the building and, after being in the building for 1½ years,  it is important to look at the policy through the lens of the new building having been opened. Jessi explains that there have been groups that have come in to present information about either buying or selling your home. It has been made clear that this is not for business promotion. There have, though, been targeted mailers sent out. These fliers may look like a quasi-library program so this may be concerning. These groups are just using the space. Discussion about whether there should be a disclaimer on any advertisements sent out or should there just be no for-profit groups programming. Language in the policy to specifically address how groups partner with the library and then, with those groups, how the group markets the meeting will be subject of future discussions. Jessi will send out the policies so trustees can be aware of our policy and other library’s policies. We will discuss this at the next trustee meeting. 
· Strategic Plan “Action Update” Due 12/1
· Jessi will be doing an action plan for the Strategic Plan. Jessi plans to submit a few grants for the LSTA. 
· Incident Reports 
· A young school age patron fell on the stairs. His parent was with him and he was okay.

· Jessi had the company send out replacement parts for the lighting diffusers over the lights.. This was replaced and a few hours later one fell on a patron’s head. The patron was okay. The company has been responsive and is creating a piece for this. 

· Kevin Carleton requests that “New Business” be added to the agenda for any questions about monthly library reports. Jessi agrees to do this in the future. Kevin also asks a question about outside lighting- it is dark in the driveway area. Jessi will investigate this with the electrician. Kevin also suggested that reflectors be inserted in the stop sign at the base of the driveway. 
· Next meeting date—December 10, 2018
· Adjourn at 8:41
